## SEPTEMBER REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Horatio Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, September 14<sup>th</sup> in the school administration building.

Prior to start of meeting, the board toured the preschool classrooms and playground since they have been moved on campus. Susan Nelson, elementary principal and James Dobbins, high school principal, reported on beginning of school and activities that are taking place or have taken place in their schools.

The board voted to give a \$250 bonus per credit hour to staff members that are teaching college credit courses. They accepted resignations from nurse, Shelly Eastridge and custodian, Kayla Stephens and hired nurse, Veloye Newsome and maintenance/custodian, Matthew Murphy.

The board accepted transfers from six students from DeQueen School District to Horatio School District. They also voted to have old art building/ISS building demolished by Edward Williamson and advertise for sale 2001 Chevrolet crew cab truck. They also discussed the portable building and land where preschool was located.

The board approved 2015-16 annual financial budgets, minutes of August 10, 2015, financial statements, and monthly bills as presented.